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R1 A working group member inquired about the procedure and number of meetings 
required to replace members who are not consistently participating according to 
working group meeting agreements as presented by the Department.

N/A 7/30/24 Administrative Question 
and Answer-not for 
inclusion in DGO

Guidelines for managing the working group membership, including procedures for addressing behavioral issues and uncommunicated absences, will be shared 
with all working group members at the next meeting on August 15, 2024.

Closed

R2 A working group member proposed using the recent amendments to the Language 
Access Ordinance (LAO) as a foundation for discussions on updating DGO 5.20. 
Additionally, it was suggested that it would be helpful for Office of Civic 
Engagement and Immigration Affairs (OCEIA) to present on the requirements 
and mandates of the LAO, particularly in light of new amendments.

N/A 7/30/24 Administrative Question 
and Answer-not for 
inclusion in DGO

The Department has scheduled a presentation by OCEIA for the next meeting on August 15, 2024. This presentation will cover the requirements and mandates 
of the LAO, focusing on the recent amendments. Topics will include major changes to the LAO, updated definitions, and departmental responsiveness 
requirements for translation requests.

Closed

R3 In response to the discussion on presenting the requirements and mandates of the 
Language Access Ordinance, particularly in light of the new amendments, the 
following issues were discussed for the presentation content:
1. Translation Requests Responsiveness: Departments must acknowledge 
receipt of translation requests and provide status updates on when the translated 
documents will be available.
2. Definitions: Include definitions related to the Language Access Ordinance, 
such as the differences between interpretation and translation terminology.
3. Key Points: Highlight substantive elements that OCEIA believes departments 
should incorporate verbatim from the new amendments to LAO, such as the 
definition of LEP and the right to receive services in one’s native language upon 
request.

N/A 7/30/24 The Department has scheduled a presentation by OCEIA for the next meeting on August 15, 2024. This presentation will cover the requirements and mandates 
of the LAO, focusing on the recent amendments. Topics will include major changes to the LAO, updated definitions, and departmental responsiveness 
requirements for translation requests. Additonally, both the currently active and draft versions of DGO 5.20 already states: "When performing law enforcement 
functions, members shall provide free language assistance to LEP individuals whom they encounter or whenever an LEP person requests language assistance 
services".

Closed

R4 A working group member requested to agendize for the next working group 
meeting the discussion on a different time and location for the fourth and/or fifth 
working group meetings.

N/A 7/30/24 Administrative Question 
and Answer-not for 
inclusion in DGO

The Community Working Group Coordinator will explore alternative meeting locations that can effectively support hybrid meetings. Once confirmed, these 
options will be added to the agenda for the working group members to vote on.

Closed
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